MOSQUITO RANGE HERITAGE INITIATIVE

Board of Directors Meeting

September 14, 2015
In Attendance:  Bill Hawes, Ginni Greer, Jara Johnson, Jennie Gannon, Sheila Skaggs, Roz Aceto
Also in Attendance:  Cara Doyle

Not in Attendance:  Jan McCabe, Beth Nielsen

I. Call to Order – The meeting was called to order at 6:48PM by Sheila Skaggs
II. Approval of July minutes finalized in September by email vote.  The July minutes were amended to say:  Signatories on the checking and savings accounts are:  Jara Johnsn, Cara Doyle, and Sheila Skaggs.  Jara motioned to approve the amended minutes, seconded by Jennie Gannon.
III. Financials -- P&L Statements, budget:  Jara reported that as of the end of August we have a negative balance -$10,319.23; the P & L shows we are in the hole, but we have $19,500 coming from SPNHA. This is half of the total grant amount.  This puts us in the black with $9,181.  We still have some outstanding checks and some new deposits not reported here.  We are about to get our next half of the grant money from SPNHA.  For the budget vs actual we are on track for the year.  Ginni Greer motioned to accept the financial report as presented; seconded by Roz.     Jara requested the login and password for online banking for herself, Jill, and Cara.  Jara needs post office box key; get another one from post office if necessary.

IV. Projects –

--Alpine Flower project update – Ginni reported that this year we are going back to Eutrema sites we have previously found and monitoring.  With this information we will be able to track the plants and do some analysis on population trends.  On Friday, Ginni attended the Rare Plant Symposium that is part of the Colorado Native Plant Society Annual Meeting.  It is a good opportunity to connect/network with others.  MRHI’s name is becoming well known within the plant community.  The Mosquito Range is the only place where so much plant data is being recorded.  Many organizations value the work we are doing.
-- Trails – We haven’t done any public trail work days since the WRV project.  Sheila talked to Tim Zingler regarding a cemetery workday, it is scheduled for Wednesday September 23 at 10:00am, we can advertise to the general public; road & trail closures will be on going. 
V.    Poker Ride update – Jennie reported that the ride was a success.  We had 30 riders and 2 kids riding.  Some comments were can we have something shorter and easier, also change starting time to 10 and 11.  Jennie said that this is the last year her and Kelly will do the organization for the Ride.  Or if they do the organization/planning ahead of time and get to ride the day of, it would be ok.  
VI.  Moonwalk preparation – Characters/volunteers have most of them. A number of costumes are being donated.  Still looking for a few cookie bakers.  1 port a potty is scheduled.  Advertising on KRCC, posters are up.
VII.     Holiday Bazaar – Cara will send application.  Wondering about credit card payments through PayPal; they take a percent of sales; it may boost our sales.  Would probably put the app on 1 or 2 phones.  Cara will sign us up for it.
VIII.    Strategic Plan – thinking of planning a meeting for October or beginning of November.  Cara will send out some dates.
IX.    Miscellaneous Business--              
Prizes—Ginni mentioned that some of the prizes we get for the Poker Ride and Glide are not being used.  We found a gift certificate for an hour massage from the Poker Glide.  It was not given out for the Poker Ride either.  Decided to give it to Jennie/Kelly for all their hard work on the poker ride.

Membership—Ginni offered to take on membership.  Cara is doing it for now and will give it up in 3 months or so; her and Jill have been working on some promotions.

Thank you notes were written for the Poker Ride donations.  We need to find out who was already given a donation receipt, get addresses and mail.

Roz reported that the Ridge Trail now has a wire across a part of the trail saying private property, it wasn’t clear where it starts though. 
FYI—Cara noted that it is critical that we get info out on board meetings to more people, we need to send it out to whole list.  Ginni can set up a yahoo calendar announcement.    We need to get more people involved.

Scholarships – Kim Dufty donated $6,000 for scholarships.  We need to start putting $500 or some amount a year to add to what Kim donated.  We have $4000 currently.  Jara motioned that we take the proceeds from one or two events and put $500 a year into the scholarship account, Jennie seconded.  
Cara reported that CUSP is working on the donation of mining land now, and within a year it should be in the hands of the Forest Service.
X.    Adjourn – the meeting was adjourned at 8:08pm
